
 

 

The Wyoming County Republican Committee met on June 18, 2024 at Perkins in Tunkhannock. 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Rick Wilbur and Valerie Valvano led the Pledge 

of Allegiance. Valerie Valvano read the roll call which showed 19 Committee members present 

and a sign-in sheets was passed around for many guests and friends.  

May’s minutes were emailed out. Greg Yunko made a motion that was seconded by Laura 

Goble to approve May’s minutes. Motion carried.  

The treasurer’s report, read by Ashley Darby, showed a reconciled main account balance of 

$30,767.27 and debit card balance of $270.00. Albert Olive made a motion that was seconded 

by Becca McClain to approve the treasurer’s report. Motion carried. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Will Eggleston said we are prepared for Founder’s Day and candidates are welcome to stop in. 

Rick Wilbur discussed the Golf Tournament that will be held on July 12, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. 

There are 2 spaces available for large sponsors and we have 2 weeks to continue to sell yard 

signs. Rick announced he has a sign-up sheet for workers for the golf tournament. 

Becca McClain mentioned she is overseeing the float for Triton’s Parade Day along with the 

help of Sue Gilpin. Dave McCormick may also be attending in the morning. Events for the day 

would be Canoe Club, Triton lunch, followed by the parade. 

Donna DePue passed around a sign-up sheet for working the Fair Booth. A bid sheet for pins 

was also passed around. 

Albert Olive mentioned there is a sign-up sheet for working the booth for Bridge Day on 

September 8, 2024. 

Becca McClain updated us on the fair booth roof.  The roof has been finished and Ash McClain 

is still working on making us shelves for signs. 

A chair was needed for our Silent Auction at the Fall Dinner. Dale Butler kindly stepped up as 

co-chair with Ashley Darby.  

Ashley Darby announced the date for the Fall Dinner which will be held Saturday, September 

28th, 2024 at Triton. The meet & greet will be held from 4 p.m. to 5 p.m. with Dinner at 5 p.m. 

Greg Yunko announced that Headquarters which will be at the old Ford garage will need to be 

cleaned prior to opening. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Jeannette Kitlan announced she is currently updating our website, ect. and everyone 

brainstormed for our message this year. 

Guest Jack McKeon spoke on behalf of Dave McCormick’s Campaign. And Dave Kintner 

provided us with a life history about Dave McCormick. 

Suzanne Gilpin made a motion that was seconded by Laura Goble to pay for the Venue. Motion 

passed.  



 

Rick Wilbur announced the next meeting will be the second Tuesday, July 9, 2024 at 6:30 at 

Perkins, Tunkhannock. 

Albert Olive made a motion which was seconded by Becca McClain to adjourn the meeting. 

Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:06 p.m. 

Respectfully,  
Valerie Valvano  

Secretary, WCRC 

 
 
 


